NORTH DAKOTA TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION
Annual Meeting
Capital City Gun Club, July 21, 2024

President Norm Howard called the annual meeting of the North Dakota Trapshooting Association to order at 8:00 am in the Capital City Gun Club clubhouse.

President Howard thanked the Capital City Gun Club for hosting another excellent state shoot.

Upon asking if there were any additions to the agenda and not hearing any, President Howard called for the reading of the minutes of the 2023 Annual Meeting.

The minutes of the last annual meeting were read by Secretary Wendel.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Billy Woodworth, seconded by Blaine Dukart.  Motion carried.

[bookmark: _Hlk141259934]Todd Wendel provided a brief treasurer’s report indicating a balance on hand of $31,989.37 which compared to the previous year’s balance of $28,255.82.  In addition, the Gifts, Grants and Memorial Fund balance was $30,200.00.  A motion to approve the treasurer’s report was made by Chris Kittleson, seconded by Kurt Gillig.  Motion carried.  

President Howard asked for the Delegates Report.  ATA Delegate, Tim Kaffar, began his report by thanking Capital City Gun Club for another outstanding shoot.  And that Mother Nature had blessed us with some outstanding weather.  Tim mentioned that the shoot is on pace to be a “4” point shoot for those shooting for All-American points. He also mentioned some of the sponsors of the Shoot.  Especially the Can-Am give away for a “100” straight in Event 10’s Handicap Championship.  And if someone doesn’t shoot “100” straight, then we’re all in the drawing.

Next, Tim mentioned that Minot Gun Club no longer had room to house the ND Trapshooter Hall of Fame and that it has been moved to Bismarck.  Tim congratulated this year’s inductee, Melissa Woodworth, as well as Bruce Birkeland and Mike Bennett into the North Dakota Hall of Honor.

Tim stated that things at the ATA are quiet.  One topic, however, is about targets.  Specifically, the Euro target, which has been approved by the ATA.  Another topic is that if clubs are going to have a shoot, it must be approved by the State Board.  That goes with Big 50’s also.  And if your not going to have the shoot you scheduled, the shoot needs to be cancelled with the ATA to avoid late fees.  Another discussion by the ATA was how states charge their fees in shoots and Big 50’s.  ATA doesn’t mention how states should mitigate fees.  It is solely up to the State what to charge.

Next, Tim mentioned that he signed three new club Affidavit’s with the ATA last year.  Those new clubs in North Dakota are McKenzie County Sportsman Club in Watford City, Coyote Clays in Williston and a club in Taylor, ND.
The next big event is the Central Zone Shoots.  Anyone that wants to host a zone shoot can do so.  And the Grand American is starting on July 31st. One last topic of the Delegates’ Report was that the ATA has 29-30 million dollars in the bank. They increased daily fees by $1.00 last year because they lost money on investments and because they haven’t raised rates in ten years.  Tim thinks the ATA should not be an investment firm and have a plan for that money since the ATA is a not-for-profit organization.

Blaine Dukart mentioned that Tim should get an article in the Trap and Field for Louis Kuster.  Tim stated that Greg Vaage was going to get an article into the completed careers section of the T & F.

Old Business is the next item on the agenda.  President Howard asked Steven Goldade for information on the website.  Steven stated that the Hall of Fame portion of the website would soon be complete.  Steven also mentioned how there was a lack of people sending information to him this year to put on the website.

Next item on the agenda is New Business.  The first item in New Business is the Election of Officers.  Nominations brought forward by the nominating committee are:

				NW – Donald Gallian
				NE – Norm Howard
				SE – Todd Wendel
				SW – Billy Woodworth

President Howard asked for any other nominations from the floor.  Not being any, Steven Goldade moved to cast a unanimous ballet.  Seconded by Blaine Dukart.  Motion carried.

Second.  President Howard asked for letters of interest for hosting the 2025 State Shoot.  Secretary Wendel read a letter from Capital City Gun Club requesting to host the 129th,130th and 131st Annual North Dakota State Shoots to be held in 2025, 2026 and 2027.  President Howard asked for any other discussion on the topic.  With no other discussion, Tim Kaffar made the motion to accept the letter and to award Capital City Gun Club to host the 2025, 2026 and 2027 State Trap Shoots. Seconded by Blaine Dukart.  Motion carried.

Third.  Search for a new AIM Director.  President Howard mentioned that Jon Secord has been AIM Director for 10 years and would like someone to take over the duties.

Fourth.  Distribution of the Jerry Gulke Donation.  President Howard mentioned that the Gulke donation was put into an Endowment Fund held by the NDTA.  Jeff Zwarych commented that in the fall meeting minutes that NDTA motioned to provide $1,700.00 to the Added Money Awards.  Jeff’s comment is that NDTA did not provide $1,700.00.  It provided $1,125.00 to the Doubles and Handicap Added Money award and the Gulke Singles money was $1,300.00.

Billy Woodworth commented that we had not yet clarified the Delegate Representation.  Delegate nominations to represent the NDTA are:

				Delegate – Tim Kaffar

				1st Alternate – Mike Kempel

				2nd Alternate – Darryl Howard

Billy Woodworth made a motion to cast a unanimous ballot and elect the Delegates.  Jeff Zwarych seconded.  Motion carried.

President Howard mentioned that there was some concern that targets were being set to fast.  He has been setting the targets at 42.5 mph.  The rulebook states that targets should be set between 42-44 mph.  Delegate Kaffar mentioned that 4 to 5 years ago, the ATA did away with the target weight criteria.  So, some targets could weigh more or less than another target causing some speed variability.

Mike Kempel started a discussion about moving the HOF Banquet to Friday instead of Saturday.  Mike thought Friday may work better since there are no shoot offs on Friday.  The topic will be put on the agenda for the fall meeting to be discussed farther.

Mike Kempel commented on having a five-day State Shoot since youth numbers are down so much this year.  A lot of questions were asked; would there be a full program on Wednesday? Would the youth shoot on Tuesday?  Would there be more All-American points?  How many targets would the HOA total? Ect.

Delegate Kaffar commented that the ATA rules state that we cannot limit the number of squads we have at the State Shoot.  If people show up to shoot, we must let them shoot.  That rule came to light during the Covid year.

Larry Berland commented that some members have a hard time getting enough singles targets for All-State teams.  A longer state shoot may allow for more singles to be thrown. President Howard mentioned that that would again need to be OK’d by the host club and be determined at the Fall Meeting.

Jeff Zwarych mentioned that in years past that the Fall Meeting minutes were always printed and sent out to all members.  Jeff would like the minutes to be posted on the website in a reasonable time period after the Fall Meeting.  President Howard asked that the topic be put on the agenda for the Fall Meeting.

The motion to adjourn was presented by Bill Suda and seconded by Don Gallian.  Motion carried and the meeting ended at 9:22 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Todd Wendel
NDTA Secretary/Treasurer

